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mechanics of a drivetrain such as a transmission or a hybrid
transmission are well known to those skilled in the art. In one known
drivetrain, a transmission is used to transfer torque from a power
source, typically an engine or an electric motor, to one or more
pairs of axles, which in turn drive wheels to provide motive force to
a vehicle. A typical hybrid transmission includes a mode shift
controller that stores control data representing control logic for
shifting gears of a transmission. The controller also includes mode
shift logic for determining an acceptable shift command, as well as
feedback logic for controlling various actuators to achieve a desired
shift of the transmission. The controller includes shift logic that
functions as a shift controller for a hybrid transmission. The
controller detects a gear ratio and a current speed or speed of the
transmission and determines a shift command by considering an input
signal and the set-up speed of the transmission. The set-up speed of
the transmission may be obtained from an engine speed reference or
some other form of engine speed feedback. The controller includes
logic for generating at least one shift command per gear in
accordance with the set-up speed of the transmission and the input
signal. Typically, the shift command has at least two components. The
first component is an offset that determines how much change is
required from the engine speed to the transmission gear and the
second component is a direction of the offset. A specific shift
command is assigned to a particular gear ratio. One known method of
achieving shifts in the transmission involves a so-called “in-gear”
shift. In this case, the control logic selects a shift command that
initiates the shift. A desired transmission speed is determined from
a current engine speed, the input signal and the set-up speed of the
transmission. The desired transmission speed is obtained by
offsetting the input signal and then adding the offset to the current
engine speed. The resulting signal is then used to determine a
desired gear ratio. Another known method of achieving shifts in the
transmission involves a so-called “shift to” or “automatic shift”.
The control logic determines a desired gear ratio and then calculates
a set-up speed for the transmission based on the desired gear ratio.
Yet another method of achieving shifts in the transmission involves a
so-called “shift to” or “automatic shift”. The control logic
determines a desired gear ratio and then calculates a set-up speed
for the transmission based on the desired 2d92ce491b
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